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Matt Rudolphi selected for seat on Board of
Directors of the LGBTQ+ Bar Association and
Foundation

Thompson Coburn is proud to announce that partner Matt Rudolphi has been selected for a seat on the Board of
Directors of the LGBTQ+ Bar Association and Foundation. This is a significant honor for Matt, who has been a
member and volunteer for the LGBTQ+ Bar for his entire legal career.

Matt has previously been active in the Philadelphia and Washington D.C. affiliates of the LGBTQ+ Bar and is
thrilled to continue his involvement with the organization.

By serving on the Board of Directors, Matt will have the opportunity to contribute to the organization’s important
mission and help advance LGBTQ+ rights in the legal profession. His first board meeting will take place on May 24,
which coincides with the NYC Out & Proud Ally Corporate Counsel Award Reception. Matt’s involvement in the
organization is a testament to his commitment to promoting diversity, equity and inclusion in the legal profession
and beyond.

The National LGBTQ+ Bar Association is a national association of lawyers, judges, and other legal professionals,

law students, activists, and affiliated lesbian, gay, bisexual, and transgender legal organizations. The LGBTQ+ Bar
promotes justice in and through the legal profession for the LGBTQ+ community in all its diversity.
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